GOVERNORS BAY SCHOOL—Te Kura o Ōhinetahi

Website: www.governorsbay.school.nz

Email: secretary@governorsbay.school.nz

Ph. 329 9854



Dear Parents and Whānau.

Full credit to all our students for the way they are interacting and playing together in the greatly reduced playground space. I've been very interested to observe how much more connected the older students are with our younger students and the care they are showing towards each other. The temporary configuration of the classrooms is promoting a much stronger social cohesion across all year levels. As we move into the winter weather we will continue to find ways to keep our students playing happily together. So far we are keeping the carpark free on a Friday so students can continue to have the opportunity for 'Wheel's Day'. Students are welcome to bring their scooter or skateboards (no bikes sorry, there isn't the space!) and enjoy riding them at morning tea and lunchtimes. Helmets are compulsory.

Last Thursday was our school Cross-Country Race and fun House Run for those non-competing runners. Running along the foreshore in perfect autumnal conditions is something I hope all our students will cherish and remember. This Wednesday our school representatives from Year 5-8 are competing against other schools in our South West Zone at Halswell Quarry. Thank you to all the parents who have volunteered to transport and support. Good luck to our runners.

Do you have any 'hand-me-down' track pants or leggings, small sized underwear (boys and girls) or any t-shirts in smaller sizes? We have run out of spare clothes for both our little girls and boys and would appreciate any donations. Please leave these with Rebecca in the Office.

Lastly I do trust you will read the strong message from our Student Council responsible for Road Patrol regarding their observations and concerns about the parking and driver behaviour around our school crossing. It is a reminder to us all to be considerate of the safety for all our students.

Nga mihi nui~ kind regards, Judy Cooke Tumuaki~Principal

School Notices

Calendar

June

Wednesday 5th Zone Cross Country

Wednesday 12th Library Van

Monday 17th BOT Meeting 6.00pm

Friday 21st Junior Cross Country—1.00pm

Movie Night

Friday 28th Pie Day Friday—Pre orders essential

July

Wednesday 3rd Library Van

Wed 3rd & Thurs 4th Learning Partnership Conferences

(Due to the rebuild, this year school will close at 2.00pm

and all students will need to be collected)

Thursday 4th July End of Term Assembly and Shared Morning Tea 9.30am

Friday 5th July End of Term 3

Student Council

Dear Parents and Whānau,

On behalf of the Student Council we would like to ask all parents/caregivers and family to please do not park on the yellow lines, double park, illegally park on the wrong side of the road or stop in the middle of the road, because when anyone does any of the above it makes the students on Road Patrol's job even harder, because we do not know where you're going and you need to remember we have to make sure little kids, and anyone who crosses including ourselves are safe, and when you do any things that have been stated it makes our job a lot harder. So please start considering the risk you are starting to create. So please do not park on the yellow lines, double park, illegally park on the wrong side of the road or stop in the middle of the road.

Sincerely, Student Council



School Notices

Assembly Certificates

Congratulations to the following students who received certificates in Assembly last Friday.

Tui Lorelei, Cody and Zepplen

Korimako Ryan, Neve, Aria, Bronte and Kate M

Piwakawaka Oliver, Gruodis and Sylvie

Kereru Samantha, Orlando and Iestyn

Cross Country

Last Thursday we held our Year 4—8 serious and fun Cross Country event along the foreshore. Congratulations to the following students.

First Second Third

Year 4 Connor Angus Louis

Year 5 Zac Sienna Sylvie

Year 6 Orlando Roisin Mia

Year 7 Finn VK Fynn A Ella

Year 8 Midori & Joel

Top effort awarded to Charlotte and Bradan.

Good luck to all those students heading to the Zones tomorrow.













School Notices

Movie Night!

It's that time again and movie night is coming up on Friday 21st June. This is an annual event that the PTA puts together and is a great event for the kids and a chance for parents to get together. Tickets for the event will be able to be purchased from Monday 16th June. The plan for the evening is meet at 5.30pm for pizza/hot chips and then the kids can choose one of 2 movies to watch. The Senior Students are helping to select the movies. Children will need a parent/carer to be at the school to assist with supervision and its a great opportunity to socialise with other parents.

Kids can wear PJs if they want and bring a cushion/bean- bag. See you there!

Governor's Bay School PTA.

After School Care

Nic is away and is not running the After School Care Programme from Tuesday 3rd June to Thursday 15th June. Sabina will be the main contact while Nic is away and you can contact her on Ph 021 0254 7133 if you need any assistance with After School Care.

Basketball

Please note that Nic is away for the game on Monday 10th June therefore she is unable to organise transport. If you need transport to the game for this week please contact Jilt on 021 358 052. This season we are experiencing difficulty with transport so as much help as possible would be greatly appreciated. Many thanks—Nic.

Community Notices

Kelly Sports Holiday Programme

Bookings for our upcoming Kelly Sports Holiday Programmes at Hillview Christian School and Hillmorton High School are now available online.

The focus of our programmes is to ensure kids are active throughout with a great mixture of games and activities to suit everyone. WINZ Subsidies are available for families that qualify and we have options of half day sessions, School day sessions and full day sessions available.

To view a programme of activities, to register or for more information please visit www.kellysports.co.nz or contact Steve using the below details.

Steve Potter
Owner Operator
Kelly Sports Christchurch East
021 044 6283
steve@kellysports.co.nz
www.kellysports.co.nz



Night